
Clifton Council Emergency Meeting  

5/30/14 

 

 

 

Attendance: Rev. Sato. Pastor Manoj, Mr. Alain Tamelessio, Mrs. Kyoko Anderson, Mrs. Misayo Bien,    

                        Mr. Robert Beebe, and Mr. Zeth Bell. Guest:  Mrs. Eriko Endo 

 

     Meeting was called to order at 7:49PM  

  The Opening Prayer was led by Rev. Sato  

  CIG Motto was read. 

Agenda: 

Urgent Business: 

The Council Chair explained that the Emergency Meeting was called, as more information and 

clarification was needed before a final vote could be made. 

 

A. The Learning  Studio Lease and possible use of rooms 

Pastor Manoj read the amendment to the Lease with The Learning Studio, LLC. There 

was a discussion about whether to renew the lease with the Learning Studio, LLC. The 

net monthly income from the nursery is less than $2,000. The rooms could be better 

utilized for witnessing and other church activities/events. The question was put to vote. 

The decision was unanimous to give a one-year's notice to The Learning Studio, LLC and 

not renew the lease. (Mrs. Feddema and Mrs. T. Oppeneheimer voted by proxy.) 

  

 

The Meeting was closed in prayer by Mr. Tamelessio at 8:50PM 

Secretary, 

-Zeth Bell 


